Chicago White Sox MINOR LEAGUE CLUBS

March 9,1975

324 West 35th Street Chicago, Illinois 60616 KEnwood 6-0327

Mr.Donn E.Seidholz

Dear Donn:

I was very happy to have received your letter and your kind remarks included there—in.You covered many topics in your letter and one important aspect of your letter was, "YOU WAS VERY HAPPY TO HAVE BEEN GIVEN A CHANCE TO PLAY PROFESSIONAL BASEBALL."Yes, every player has that objective in their lives, one time or another, however, in your case you deserved it, by the very fact of the manner in which you applied your self and your talents.

From your American Legion days(DISTRICT TOURNAMENT IN WYANDOTTE, MICHIGAN) to your collegiate days your progress to me, as the scout scouting you thru different leagues and various levels of competition has been on the positive side and I trust that you will continue this progress — until your name appears in the Chicago White Sox Line-Up in White Sox Park.

I am confident of that perspective and the fin al conclusion in your case.

Concerning your 0-4 days disregard them the next day for only then is it a different game. Naturally you must then concentrate on a big night offensivley as well as defensivly for if you continue to think about it then it may effect your entire game. As we use to say, ROLL WITH THE PUNCH. FORGET IT.

I am looking forward ,Donn,in your continued success and too, the day that your name will be in the Sox Line-Up.Yes,along side of Bruce Miller,Gelnn Redmon,Steve Swisher and Mike Squires. Jack Kucek.

My back is still given me problems, however, there are times in our lives that we must say, that it could be worse. I will be rooting

for you and with this in mind I conclude, wishing you a GREAT 1975 SEASON and hopefully to can get your with to play winter baseball in 1975-76.

Sincerely.

Sincerely,